
UPCOMING DATES 

Thursday March 7 

Grade 1 Legoland Excursion 

 

Monday March 11 

Labour Day Public Holiday 

NO SCHOOL 

 

Wednesday March 13 

Grade 4 Cook’s Cottage/Polly  

Woodside Excursion 

 

Friday March 15 

PFA Colour Run 

 

March 18—22 

African Drumming Incursion 

 

Thursday March 28 

Term 1 ends 

2:30pm dismissal 

 

Monday April 15 

First Day of Term 2 

 

Thursday April 25 

ANZAC Day 

 

Friday April 26 

Curriculum Day 

No students—OSHC Available 

2024 TERM DATES 

Term 1—Jan 30—March 28 

Term 2—April 15—June 28 

Term 3—July 15—Sept 20 

Term 4—Oct 7—Dec 19  

GRADE 6 CAMP  

Earlier this week our Grade 6 students attended Phillip Island Adventure Camp where 

they have spent 3 days.  Camps offer the students so many experiences and it was 

pleasing to see them putting themselves outside their comfort zones, working        

collaboratively and for some, experiencing things for the first time. Camps are a      

fantastic opportunity for the students to develop bonds with their peers which will 

serve them well across the year and I am grateful to the staff and parents who gave 

up their time to attend camp and provide our students with these opportunities.  

Whilst on the topic of camp we are excited that we have been able to reschedule the  

Grade 5 camp which was affected by the recent bushfires to May 27—29. This news 

was very well received by our Grade 5 students.  

 9762 1256 

 Mountain Highway The Basin 3154  

 the.basin.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

 https://www.thebasinps.vic.edu.au 

March 7, 2024 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

It is hard to believe that we are  three weeks from the end of Term 1. As is always the 

case at The Basin, the school is a hive of activity. We have so many wonderful             

opportunities for the students at the school which complement the teaching and   

learning program. Camps, excursions, incursions, support programs, extensions        

programs, Chess Club, Breakfast Club, lunchtime activities are all enhancing the         

opportunities for our students. These combined with the calm, orderly classroom     

environments and strong academic focus  see our students thriving each day.  
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NAPLAN 2024—WEDNESDAY 13 -  MONDAY 18 

The National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) is an annual assessment for students in Years 
3, 5, 7 and 9. It has been an everyday part of the school calendar since 2008. NAPLAN tests the sorts of skills that 
are essential for every child to progress through school and life, such as reading, writing, spelling and numeracy. 
The assessments are undertaken nationwide, every year, in mid-March (previously May). 

NAPLAN is made up of tests in the four areas (or ‘domains’) of reading, writing, language conventions (spelling, 
grammar and punctuation), numeracy. 

At The Basin Primary School, we take great pride and care in ensuring that our students are not overwhelmed by 
the suite of assessments that are comprised in the NAPLAN schedule. Whilst NAPLAN tests are an important system
-level component of the Department of Education, at The Basin Primary School they are viewed as just another 
form of assessment in our ongoing process of monitoring student achievement.  

To alleviate any pressure or anxiety associated with the tests, a special timetable has been formulated to assist 
teachers and students in the implementation of the tests. The timetable provides ample time both before and after 
testing for students to prepare and relax. In addition, students will also have an opportunity to familiarise         
themselves with the types of questions, layout and expected timeframes within which they are required to work for 
each of the test domains.  

We are confident that our well-considered preparatory procedures will enable your children to complete the 
NAPLAN assessment suite with minimal concern. For more information about NAPLAN please click on the link: 
https://www.nap.edu.au/  

All government schools are required to administer tests starting Wednesday March 13 and will be completed by 
Wednesday March 20. We will publish the schedule to Grade 3 and 5 parents closer to the testing dates. 

 

LOST OPPORTUNITIES 

Lateness and lost opportunities are a big focus for the Department of Education and our school this year, the       

accumulated absence or lateness does add up to significant lost learning time. Consider this:  

• A student who is late by half an hour each day misses the equivalent of 16.6 days of learning each year. 

• An 80% attendance rate is the equivalent of missing one day per week or 40 days of lost learning for the school 

year which could add up to 2 ½ years from Prep – Year 12. 

• 85% attendance equals 30 days of lost learning per year or 2 years from Prep – Year 12. 

• 90% attendance equals 1 day per fortnight or 20 days per year equalling one year of absence from Prep – Year 

12 

• 95% attendance equals 10 days of lost learning and almost half a year of lost opportunities from Prep – Year 12. 

Research that the Department of Education is leaning on indicates that there is no safe threshold to missing school. 

They determined this using a combination of school enrolment figures, attendance records and NAPLAN results. 

They studied patterns of over 415,000 primary and high school students over a five-year time frame. In all analysis, 

average academic achievement on NAPLAN tests declined with any absence from school and continued to decline 

as absence rates increased. 

Every day of absence made a difference, and this was particularly true for unauthorised absences. The effect of one 

day of absence was relatively small but added up quickly as more and more days were missed. The effect of missing 

days accumulated over time, so that school absence not only impacted achievement in the year in which the days 

were missed but in future years as well. The message is straightforward and well supported, every day of school 

that is missed is a lost opportunity, please ensure your child is at school every day!  

Following on from this, we are  unfortunately seeing far too many students arriving at school late. This is a constant 

disruption to the classroom program and to the school office.  Can I please ask all families to aim to be at school by 

no later than 8:55am, which is when the music begins. This allows all students time to be in their classroom by 

9am, ready for instruction. 

 

https://www.nap.edu.au/
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COLOUR RUN UPDATE 
Congratulations to class 3EA – winners of Week two hot chips 
for the whole class and special teacher lunch! 
This is week 3 and everyone is doing a fantastic job with fundraising! A reminder that the goal for this week is every 
student that has $100 on their profile by the end of the week (8 March) will go into a draw and 10 winners will be 
randomly chosen to have lunch with the Principal! PLUS each of those students’ teachers will receive a special gift! 
We have raised over $30,000!! THIS IS FANTASTIC! GO THE BASIN PRIMARY! 
 
SLIME A TEACHER UPDATE 
We have reached our fundraising targets and we will be sliming teachers on the day of Colour Run including Lauren 
Collard, Helen Clarke and the Principal, David Orlandi. Please stay tuned for slime announcements on the day! 
 
VOLUNTEERS 
Would you like to volunteer to help out on Colour Run day? Please sign up at this link or by clicking the QR code: 
https://volunteersignup.org/7YWYB?
fbclid=IwAR2lnsTmSLFdEO6vVyY6rTfFf6rQ0bE8WsAKoKlMrQ13vv_7phkOA1E731I 
 
If you have any queries about Colour Run or want to help out the PFA, please contact pfatbps@gmail.com. 
 
EASTER RAFFLE 
The office is now accepting donations. Please drop off chocolate, treats, art and craft or other Easter themed items 
to the office. 
 
Raffle tickets have been sent home with students and can be returned to the office by Wednesday 27 March. Raffle 
tickets are $1 each. More books of tickets are available 
at the office. Raffle will be drawn on the last day of 
term, Thursday 28 March. 
 
The PFA and Student Voice thank you for your support. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fvolunteersignup.org%2F7YWYB%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR2lnsTmSLFdEO6vVyY6rTfFf6rQ0bE8WsAKoKlMrQ13vv_7phkOA1E731I&data=05%7C02%7CDavid.Orlandi%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cf1738592a65b42439cf208dc3dabb363%7Cd96
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fvolunteersignup.org%2F7YWYB%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR2lnsTmSLFdEO6vVyY6rTfFf6rQ0bE8WsAKoKlMrQ13vv_7phkOA1E731I&data=05%7C02%7CDavid.Orlandi%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cf1738592a65b42439cf208dc3dabb363%7Cd96
mailto:pfatbps@gmail.com
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SCHOOL CLEAN UP DAY 

On Friday 1st March, 2024, we celebrated School 

Clean Up Day by spending some time collecting rubbish and tidying up our school grounds.     

Students and teachers worked together, with everyone playing their part to make our 

school a cleaner place. Our garbage can negatively impact our wildlife and pollute our wa-

terways, so through removing this waste, we are helping to protect our local environment. 

It was great to see so many smiling faces and enthusiastic attitudes during our clean up.   

Mrs Houghton, Mrs Smith and the Grade 6 Environment Captains  













Your classroom teacher will be distributing the latest issue of    
Scholastic Book Club soon. 

Please place your order online  

no later than WEDNESDAY, 13 MARCH. 

No orders will be accepted after this date and no cash orders accepted. 

  

Payment and ordering can be made through: 

Book Clubs LOOP (scholastic.com.au/LOOP or download the LOOP 
app to your device) – this is Issue 2. There is no need to return 

the order form to school. 

http://scholastic.com.au/LOOP


COLOUR FUN RUN  

We are off to a flying start with colour run! 

We have raised over $12,000 so far!! This is an amazing achievement towards up-
grading the play spaces at our wonderful school and we are so excited to see what 
the students can do next.  

 

Don't forget to Create your profile  
Thank you to everyone who has signed up and created a profile online. It's not too 
late to sign up at funrun.com.au. We are so excited to see everyone connecting 
and sharing profiles.  The first 100 students who created their profiles will all     
receive icy poles! ALSO the class that creates the most profiles online will       
receive icy poles! The profile competition ends on Friday 23 February. 
 
Slime Time 
We have hit fundraising targets for the first week which means we will be SLIMING 
A TEACHER - thank you to our willing participant Lauren Collard! Stay tuned for 
this slimey event and more slimey events soon including slime the Principal! 
  
Thank you for your support and stay tuned for more exciting updates! 
 
























